GROVE CITY COUNCIL
REGULAR MEETING
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 4, 2011
6:00 PM



The Grove City Council met in regular session on Tuesday, October 4, 2011 at 6:00 PM with Mayor Marty Follis presiding. Members present were Ed Trumbull, Ileta Bray, Marty Dyer, and Berwin Kock. Also present was City Manager, Bruce Johnson; Attorney, Brandon Watkins; Assistant City Manager, Debbie Bottoroff; City Treasurer, Lisa Allred; Public Works Director, Jack Bower and City Clerk, Bonnie Buzzard. 

PUBLIC COMMENTS:

Mr. Bill Miller addressed the Council to report that Delaware County is now charging a $35 fee for residents to dump their limbs and shrubbery at the Delaware County Transfer Station. Miller asked the Council and Staff if the Waste Water Treatment site is still available for residents to dump. Johnson reported that is still available to the public.

Kock made the motion to approve the minutes of the previous meeting. Seconded by Dyer. AYE: Trumbull, Bray, Dyer, and Kock. NAY: None. Follis abstained. Motion carried.

Dyer made the motion to approve the purchase order register. Seconded by Bray. AYE: Trumbull, Bray, Dyer, Kock and Follis. NAY: None. Motion carried. 

Follis made the motion to approve a Resolution accepting Right-of-Way Dedications from Harbor Point Associates, LLC formerly known as Har-Ber Pointe Associates, LLC. Seconded by Dyer. AYE: Trumbull, Bray, Dyer, Kock and Follis. NAY: None. Motion carried.

At 6:07 PM Follis made the motion to adjourn. Seconded by Dyer. AYE: Trumbull; Bray; Dyer, Kock and Follis. NAY: None. Motion carried.
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